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August 21, 2025 

Julian Rodriguez 
181 Rad Street 
Lillington, NC 27546 
Email: rodriguezpecas@me.com 

Reference: Engineering Services 
181 Rad Street 
Lillington, NC 27546 
TE&D Project No.: 2501-020663 

To Whom It May Concern: 

As requested, a representative of Tyndall Engineering & Design, PA (TE&D) was on-site to observe 
the following item(s): 

1) 18’ garage door opening on the left side of the garage in-lieu of the plan specified 9’ opening.
(All Views facing the garage from the driveway.

The following conclusions and recommendations were noted: 

1) Based on our observations and analysis, the existing 18’ garage door opening supported by a (3)
1-3/4” x 24” LVL header will adequately support the anticipated loading conditions.

We appreciate being able to assist you during this phase of the project. If you need further assistance 
or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Sincerely, 
Tyndall Engineering & Design 

Sean M. Holmes Prentice Tyndall Jr., P.E. 
SMH | 2501-020663 
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